
T R A N S M I T T A L   M E M O R A N D U M 

TO: The Honorable Mayor and City Council 

FROM:  Lacey G. Simpson, Acting City Manager 

DATE: July 26, 2022 

RE: Ketchikan Public Health Center Waived Civic Center Fees 

The City of Ketchikan has received the attached letter from Public Health Nurse 
Manager Jennifer Bergen requesting that the City waive the fees for the use of the Ted 
Ferry Civic Center on October 21 and October 22, 2022 for the Ketchikan Public Health 
Center to conduct an emergency preparedness exercise by providing a flu and COVID 
vaccine clinic for the community. The use fees for this event would be approximately 
$1,745 under current rate structures.  

Based on City Council action taken at the July 21, 2022 meeting with respect to 
waiving the fees associated with the Ketchikan Gateway Borough’s Tourism Strategy town 
hall meetings, the below motion has been prepared for City Council consideration.   

Motion: I move the City Council direct the Acting City Manager to waive the fees 
associated with use of the Ted Ferry Civic Center for the Public Health Center’s October 
21 and 22, 2022 emergency preparedness exercise and vaccine clinic.  
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July 21, 2022 
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Ketchikan Gateway Borough Tourism Strategy Town Hall 
Meetings Waived Fees 
 

Moved by Zenge, seconded by Kistler the City Council direct the Acting City Manager to take 
such action regarding the Ketchikan Gateway Borough’s request to waive the use fees of the Ted 
Ferry Civic Center for the July 20 and 21, 2022 Tourism Strategy town hall meetings. 
 
Acting City Manager Simpson answered questions from the Council. 
 
Moved by Gass, seconded by Mahtani to amend the main motion to charge 50% of the use fees 
for the Ted Ferry Civic Center for this event. 
 
Motion to amend failed with Kistler, Mahtani, Gass voting yea; Bradberry, Gage, Zenge and Kiffer 
voting nay; Flora absent. 
 
Acting City Manager Simpson said she has discussed with the Civic Center Manager the need to 
restructure the rates for the use of the Civic Center. She said if the Council wants to give 
governmental agencies a discount, she would suggest that be a request as a future agenda item. 
 
Moved by Bradberry to amend the main motion to charge 30% of the use fees for the Ted Ferry 
Civic Center for this event. Councilmember Bradberry withdrew her motion to amend. 
 
Moved by Bradberry, seconded by Mahtani to amend to motion to waive the use fees of the Ted 
Ferry Civic Center for the July 20 and 21, 2022 Tourism Strategy town hall meetings. 
 
Motion to amend passed with Zenge, Mahtani, Gage and Bradberry voting yea; Gass and Kistler 
voting nay; Flora absent. 
 
Mayor Kiffer stated direction was given to staff and the amendment would serve as approval of 
the main motion. 
 

Selection of City Manager/General Manager for the City of 
Ketchikan 

 
By report of the Acting City Manager, this item was withdrawn. No objections were heard by the 
Council. 
 
APPROVAL OF VOUCHERS  
 
Mayor Kiffer passed the gavel to Councilmember Kistler. 
 
Moved by Zenge, seconded by Bradberry for the approval of vouchers to Parnassus Books in the 
amount of $62.88. 
 
Motion passed with Gass, Gage, Zenge, Bradberry, Mahtani and Kistler voting yea; Flora absent. 
 
Councilmember Kistler passed the gavel back to Mayor Kiffer. 
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